
               

 
From the Principals desk... 
It was great to see so many parents yesterday 
support their children at both the Cross 
Country and our Family BBQ. I’m sure you will 
all agree we have very talented students. 
Goulburn were victorious once again (even if it 
was by only 1 point). Congratulations to the 
age group champions who are listed further in 
the newsletter. You can see more photos on 
our Facebook page. 

   
 

  
NAPLAN 
Year 3 & 5 students are to be congratulated on 
their positive attitude to NAPLAN. It is great to 
see students ‘being the best they can be’. 
Melbourne Symphony Orchestra 
Year 4-6 students had a wonderful time playing 
for, listening to and then playing with the MSO. 
The Shepp News had some great snaps 
featuring some of our musicians.  
BMX 
Years 4-6 students showed off their skills at 
the Shepparton BMX track. It was great seeing 
everyone have ago and improving their skills. 
If any students would like to find out more 
about BMX and get involved, Shepparton BMX 
Club runs a club session on Thursdays 
evenings at 5:30pm. Full details are available 
on the club's Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/shepparton.bmxclub 

Aus Cycling also offers a FREE 4-week trial 
membership for people who want to join the 
club's sessions or to take part in any other  

 

 
cycling discipline.  
https://www.auscycling.org.au/membership/other/free-trial 

Holiday Program Expression of Interest 
We are investigating the possibility of a Holiday 
Program in Murchison as we are aware that 
some families require care for their child/ren 
while they work. For a program to run in 
Murchison we would need at least 5 bookings 
per day. Please let Sharon or myself know if 
you would use a service if it was available.  
Division Netball & Football 
We wish our netballers and footballers good 
luck at the Division Netball & Football 
competition on Friday. We have one netball 
team and our footballers will be combining with 
Toolamba PS to form a team.  
Professional Practice Day 
Students will not be required at school on 

Tuesday 24th May. All staff will be working on 

moderating assessments and report writing on 

this day.  

Walk to School 

Friday May 20 is Walk to School Day, let’s see 
how many students can walk, ride or scoot to 
school. 

 
Headphones 
A reminder that all students require 
headphones at school to use during class. 
150 years of Education Celebrations 
We will be having a belated celebration for our 
school turning 150 last year. Save the date for 
Saturday 5th November 2022. 
Have a great week,  
Karen 
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AROUND THE SCHOOL: Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful & Be a Learner  

                                                                               

                           

‘Be The Best You Can Be’ 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
 

Left to Right 

 

Esther, Bella, Katrina & Mabel 

Gr F-1WV – Mabel H. – For contributing to class discussions and being a good listener! 
Gr 1-2FF – Katrina M. – For showing good leadership skills when working with younger  
   students. Well done! 
Gr 3-4WW – Esther E. – For showing respect for her teachers and classmates and always 
   trying to do her best! 
Gr 5-6BC – Lily H. – For coming to school every day with a smile and helping the junior  
   students in the yard. 
Gr 5-6BC – Isabella R. – For helping complete year 6 jobs during the week with a positive 
   attitude. 

 
 

BEE FOCUS: - Being respectful- listening to others when 
they are talking or performing.  
         

                     TERM 2 PLANNER 
 Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat Sun 

4 16 17 
 

18 19 
Playgroup 
 
 

20 
Walk to School 
Mother Goose 
Yr 5/6 
Netball/Football 
Bee Shop 

21 22 

5 23 24 
PPD 
Students Not 
Required at 
School Day 

25 
Sporting 
Schools - 
AFL 

26 
Playgroup 
SSS - 
Rehearsal 

27 
Mother Goose 
District Cross 
Country – 
Murchison Golf 
Course 

28 29 

6 30 31 
Coffee Club 
Sporting 
Schools - AFL 

June 1 2 
 Playgroup 
 

3 
Mother Goose 
Bee Shop 
 

4 5 

7 6 
Division 
Cross 
Country - 
Yea 

7 
Sporting 
Schools - AFL 

8 9 
Playgroup 

10 
Mother Goose 

11 12 

8 13 
Queen’s 
Birthday 
Holiday 

14 
Coffee Club 
Sporting 
Schools - AFL 

15 
School 
Council 

16 
Playgroup 

17 
Mother Goose 
Bee Shop 

18 19 

9 20 21 
Sporting 
Schools - AFL 

22 23 
Playgroup 

24 
Mother Goose 
Last Day Term 2 
2:20pm finish 

25 26 

 



 

   

50 Nights Reading  

Addie W, Hugh H, 

Jude L, Lily B, Bree M. 

100 Nights Reading 

Macy H, Wally E, 

Samuel B, Grace M, 

Sadie H 

 

                Frankie E 
 

 

 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES: Please phone the school or send a 
message via Skool Loop if your child is going to be away. 
Children are expected to be at school every day unless 
unwell.  Please support your child’s learning and ensure they are at school by 8.50am every 
day. 
 
 

Murchison Primary School 

Student Absence Form 

 

 

Name:_____________________ 

Class:_____________       Date:_____________ 

Reason_______________________________________________________ 

Parent’s Signature:_____________________________

The Parent-Child Mother Goose Program is a free drop-
in for parents, caregivers, and young children, birth to 6 
years old to focus on the pleasure and power of sharing 
rhymes and songs. Please join us for Singing, Rhymes 
and Snacks.  

Murchison Primary School 
Fridays during the school term from 9:15am. 

Call the school on 58 262 391 for more details. 
Everyone is Welcome 

 

 

WEEKLY REMINDERS 

 
Don't forget to bring a water 

bottle to school everyday 

 
Pie Warmers 

Tuesday & Thursday 
Lunch Orders 

Mon, Wed & Fri 

 
Headphones Everyday  

 



HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 2022: Congratulations to GOULBURN with the closest win ever 

the House Cross Country last yesterday. Age Group Champions: 

5/6 yrs - 1st Maxie Manson  2nd Mabel Hare  3rd Paisley Donald 

  1st Harly Carmody  2nd Hugh Harrap  3rd Jude Leeder 

7 yrs - 1st Lyla Hetherton       2nd Harper Joyce    

  1st Davey Morgan  2nd Ethan Titterrell  

8 years 1st Esther Ewart  2nd Lucy Palmer  3rd Katrina McMahon 

  1st Eben Broadbent  

9 years 1st Macy Harrap & Charlotte Morgan 2nd Gemma Balfour 3rd Zara Broadbent 

  1st Levi Hetherton  2nd Darcy Sumner  3rd Ed Claridge 

10 years - 1st Stella Balmer  2nd Lily Balfour  3rd Charlotte Robinson 

  1st Wally Ewart  2nd Tayte Williams 3rd Samuel Boyle 

11 years - 1st Grace Morgan  2nd Sadie Harrap   3rd Hailey Gell 

  1st Angus Young  2nd Rory Bone  3rd Shawn Sumner 

12 years - 1st Frankie Ewart  2nd Bella Robinson  3rd Charlotte Sumner 

  1st Max Ewart  2nd Jet Williams   3rd Leavii Penwright 

   
 

   
 

   



Chaplains News: What a day! It was good to see all the parents enjoying a coffee and hot 

chocolate “at the gate” The new machine worked well. I was reminded to keep a cleaner work station 

and will endeavour to do that         . The BBQ, band and dance was great. It was nice to catch up and 
do community things together. Thx to Ken on the BBQ and for those who helped get things ready 
and put out tables. The cross country was great too, cheering everyone was a joy to hear. Until next 

time. Chappy        

 
 
 

       

            CHAPPY AWARD 

Saturday May 21 – Charlotte S       Hailey G 

Sunday May 22 – Peyton D  
      

MASK: Are you aware that if you don’t use your Child Care Service (CCS) after 12 weeks 

you drop off the system?  It is then your responsibility to contact Centrelink to reinstate 

your rebate. If you are reading your account and find 0 % next to CCS and you think you 

should be getting a rebate, please ring Centrelink and update your status.  We send out your 

accounts fortnightly and prompt payments are appreciated.  Thankyou.  Sharon 

    
 

 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 

Murchison Primary School will be involved in Jump 

Rope For Heart to support the Heart Foundation to 

raise money for research this year. Students 

throughout the school are currently very 

interested in skipping, making this year a great opportunity to engage with Jump Rope For Heart. It just so 

happens to be the 40th anniversary of Jump Rope For Heart!  We plan to have a Jump Off Day in Week 5 of 

Term 2 to raise funds. Students will be taught the skill of skipping each week, as well as have the 

opportunity to join in fun skipping activities at Lunchtime and Recess. This will help students get the most 

out of Jump Off Day and build the hand eye coordination that they can use when playing any sport. 

We hope to raise funds through gold coin donations, however if families wish to become more involved in 

fund raising you can sign up at jumprope.org.au or see Mr Ford. 

 
 


